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News from Cherry Log Christian Church 

MARK YOUR  

CALENDAR 

Church Picnic 

August 6, 2016 

Town Hall  

Congregational 

Meeting 

August 7, 2016 

9:30 AM 

 

 
Cherry Log Church Picnic ETC Pavilion 

August 6, 2016 

9 AM to 2 PM 

Eating about 12-12:30 

Hamburgers, hot dogs, drinks, and table service provided. 

Bring your lawn chair and covered dish. 

Direction to the ETC Pavilion 

From Highway 515 

At the traffic light 

Go west toward the CVS on Howard Simmons Rd. 

At the 3 way Stop turn right on Old Hwy 5 Legion Road is a short distance on 

your Left. 

You will see Georgia Power on your left and just past that is The ETC Pavilion. 

Turn left through the gate. 

Or 

From Ellijay on south main past the Dairy Queen on Old 5, just past the en-

trance to the Middle School will be Legion Road. 

Turn right and the Pavilion is on the left. 

___________________________________________________ 

TOWN HALL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

The Church Board has scheduled a Town Hall Congregational Meeting on 

Sunday, August 7, during the Sunday School hour, 9:30-10:30am. The topic 

will be “Transition Time”. If you are 

concerned and interested in the 

transition in Pastoral leadership we 

are experiencing right now and 

would like to know more, join us for 

presentations and times for ques-

tions and answers. Adult Christian 

Education classes will be dismissed for this date. The meeting will be held in 

Fellowship Hall. 
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Dr. Paul C. Pryor, Intentional Interim Minister 

Dr. Paul C. Pryor is an intentional interim minister with twenty-six 

years of ministerial experience. He received his Master of Divinity 

and Doctor of Ministry degrees from Brite Divinity School in Ft. 

Worth, Texas and has served churches in Texas, Indiana, Illinois, 

Oregon, Virginia, Montana and California. Dr. Pryor’s wide range 

of experience in working with churches across the country gives 

him a unique understanding of the dynamics of congregations 

going through transition. While the temptation for many in the 

congregation is to rush to find a “settled” minister, Dr. Pryor sees 

this in between time as a special period of grace; a time of prayer 

and discernment in which the congregation is drawn closer to-

gether and closer to God. The interim period gives the congrega-

tion the time it needs to reflect on its past accomplishments 

while looking forward to the next chapter of its life. 

  Paul is originally from Baltimore, Maryland. He enlisted in the 

U.S. Army following high school and served two of his four years 

of service in Viet Nam. It was while in the Army that he met his 

wife, Patricia. They were married on the day he was discharged. Paul worked as a carpenter in Balti-

more and Washington D.C. until he felt called to ministry. It was then that he moved his family to 

Springfield, Missouri where he attended Central Bible College. Upon completion of his undergraduate 

degree they moved to Ft. Worth, Texas where he began his studies at Texas Christian Uiversity. It was 

there that he became acquainted with the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) which resulted in his 

long career with the denomination. 

 Over the years Paul’s love of God and the church has grown as he has dedicated himself to helping 

congregations live out their commitment to the gospel of Jesus Christ. Paul’s belief is that it is 

through the ministry of the local church that the work of God becomes most evident.   

Dr. Pryor has three daughters and six grandchildren. His wife, Patricia, passed away in 2009.  

Dr. Pryor will be starting with Cherry Log Christian Church on September 1. On Sunday, September 4, 

he will preach his first sermon in a special welcoming service. Our two worship services will come to-

gether for 10:30 joint service in the Sanctuary. Worship will be followed by a luncheon in Fellowship 

Hall, at which there will be an informal time of presentation and an opportunity to visit with and get 

to know our new Intentional Interim Minister. 

Save the date September 4 and put it on your calendar now. 
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Transition Time 
 

Here at the beginning of August we are well into the beginning of our transition. I know you have felt it, as 
have I and your board. We have been working hard over the last few months to deal with a number of tran-
sition issues. Let me take just a moment to review them: 

We have said our goodbyes and give a proper farewell to our beloved David and Jane. 

We have arranged an “interim before the Interim” with our Interim Associate Minister, Robin Norsworthy, 
taking the lead and involving a group of our own ordained ministers to challenge and inspire us week-by-
week. 

We held a Town Meeting with Denise Bell, our Regional Minister, who gave us an overview of the transition 
time and challenged us to be our best during this year. 

We have sought and found an Intentional Interim Minister. The Board has unanimously approved the selec-
tion of Dr. Paul C. Pryor, a professional intentional interim minister with twenty-six years of ministerial ex-
perience. You will find some biographical information about Paul in this issue of the Cherrylogue. 

We have begun the Search and Call process with the Disciples of Christ Region and General Church Staff.  

Now, let me take a moment to look ahead: 

We will make a brief presentation at each worship service during the month of August on aspects of the 
Transition Time, to provide information on the process. 

We will hold a second Town Hall meeting on the Transition on Sunday, August 7, during the Christian Edu-
cation hour (9:30-10:30am), to allow open discussion and questions from the congregation. 

We will welcome Dr. Paul Pryor as our Intentional Interim Minister in a special joint service on September 
4, at 10:30am, combining Celebrate Early and Morning Worship. The service will be followed by a luncheon 
in Fellowship Hall to get acquainted with Dr. Pryor. Put it on your calendar now. 

We will begin to implement the Transition process immediately after Paul comes. I don’t have space here 
to cover the entire process, but if you attend the Town Hall meeting you will get a full overview. During this 
process we will follow the “Best Practices” guidelines of the Christian Church, our bylaws, and the leader-
ship of Dr. Pryor. We do expect that the entire process will take a year. 
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Moment with the Moderator  
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 OUTREACH MINISTRIES 

HARVEST SEASON 

The Garden continues to produce great produce for our community food pantries and families 
at Tower Road.  On Monday, July 25th we harvested 215 pounds of potatoes and sent that plus 
bushels of beans, tomatoes, zucchini, and squash to Gilmer Food Pantry.  We are now re-
seeding our potato section with more squash, cucumbers, butternut squash, and zucchini.   

Follow our progress by viewing our photo gallery online.  Click here to view the photos.  

  

 

CLOTHES CLOSET UPDATE 
Cherry Log Christian Church’s Clothes Closet 
gave out 1931 items in June.  We served 83 
families, 10 of which were new families.  
Thank you Clothes Closet Volunteers and 
thank you Jane Murray for heading up this 
important ministry of our church.  

  

UPDATE: 

Thank you church for the wonderful outpour-

ing of food items for our community food 

pantries in June and July.  Both Gilmer and 

Fannin were very appreciative for the canned 

meats that we gave them.   

AUGUST FOOD DRIVE: 

Food pantries also  can use money to help them buy food in bulk 

during the summer month.  So this month we are going to have a  

FOOD QUARTER DRIVE.  Bring your quarters and place them in 

the container in the fellowship hall and let’s see how much we 

can raise with quarters.   

https://plus.google.com/photos/102301772526290986533/albums/6311277090344141969
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WANTED! 

PURSES and SCARVES - Gently used purses, backpacks, and scarves 

OLD JEWELRY - costume and fine jewelry NOTE: if you wish to donate fine jewelry, please let 

us know value. 

OLD DVDs and CDs - NOTE: Please bring only those still in their original cases. 

HAND TOOLS – hammers, screwdrivers, pliers, wrenches, ratchets, chisels, files, nail pullers, 

handsaws, squares, levels, etc.   NOTE: only small hand power tools this year.  

HOUSEHOLD ITEMS – including furniture, knick-knacks, baskets, pictures, mirrors, kitchen 

items, wall art, etc.  NOTE:  For furniture, please contact Jane Murray to arrange time for 

delivery.   

CLOTHING – please deliver gently used clothing to Clothes closet in the Little White House.   

PLACE ITEMS IN GREEN BOX IN FELLOWSHIP HALL! 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

Checkout clerks – to check people out and make change 

Couriers – people to help carry out items to people’s cars  

Traffic and Parking Attendants – to help people find parking places 

Cooks – to help with Pancake breakfast and Hot Dog Lunch 

Bake Sale Helpers – to help with organizing and managing bake sales during day 

Helpers – with various stations such as household items, hand tools, jewelry, DVDs and CDs, and purses.  

 

Contact points: 
Household Goods – Jane Murray – janemurray1944@yahoo.com  
Purses and Scarves – Becky Vallely – ajvmev@yahoo.com  
Jewelry – Barbara Ferer – bjferer@gmail.com  
Hand tools – Sharon Meek – slmeek@ellijay.com  
DVD/CDs – Sharon Meek – slmeek@ellijay.com 
Bake Sale Items – To be determined 
  

mailto:janemurray1944@yahoo.com
mailto:ajvmev@yahoo.com
mailto:bjferer@gmail.com
mailto:slmeek@ellijay.com
mailto:slmeek@ellijay.com
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BeNuts is approaching its one year anniversary.  Many 

of you may recall we kicked off last year at the church pic-

nic on August 29th and had great sales! 

A year into this now we have learned our busy season is 

almost upon us.  We are participating in  several events 

this fall and with the help of everyone, we look forward 

to reaching our goal of $10,000 by the year's end. 

Remember, BeKind, BeLoving, BeGrateful and BeGiving. 

Attention all women of CLCC!  
Here are two special dates to save.  

On Saturday, Sept. 17, Disciples Women will begin our new 

year with a brunch, and you're all invited. Details to follow! 

The other date was mentioned in a July Cherrylogue article. A 
really special women's retreat will be held September 23-25 in 
Toccoa Falls, and you do not have to be an active Disciples 
Woman to attend. To see the online brochure, visit http://
gadisciples.org. Several from CLCC are already planning to 
attend. 
We hope that many of you will be able to come to at least 

one of these events.  Watch for updates coming soon. 

Iman Imad Enhassi to worship with us on August 28.   

Join us in worship as we welcome Imam Imad Enchassi to  our pulpit to share his 

thoughts with us.  

Imam Enchassi currently serves as Chairman of Islamic Studies at Oklahoma City 

Univer-sity and is on the board of advisors for Oklahoma City University's Wim-

berly School of Religion.  He is an adjunct professor at both Saint Paul School of 

Theology and Phillips Theological Center.   

http://gadisciples.org
http://gadisciples.org


Caring for Our CLCC/DOC Family 

One of the basic care systems at CLCC has the Congregation divided into flocks.  A flock is a group of mem-

bers, active visitors who are led by an Elder.  An Elder, who is elected by the Congregation, is described in the 

Bylaws as “an encourager, mentor, shepherd, and servant”.  Each Elder is responsible for making sure each 

person has a strong connection to the church, a voice in matters of the church.   

When the new leadership begins duties on July 1 of 

each year, the flocks and Elders are assigned.  Elders 

make contact with flock members to welcome them to 

the flock.  Elders also provide contact information 

should one need to talk to an Elder.  Flock and Elder 

information is also available on the church website, 

clccdoc.org (go to the Member dropdown and you will 

find a link, “Flock List”.  This website flock list is always 

the most current list.  For those who do not have inter-

net access, a copy of the flock list may be requested 

from your Elder.)   

Here are some of the ways an Elder might be of help: 

Your Elder is available to answer or help you find answers to your questions (ex. information about 
the Disciple tradition; additional information or contact information for a specific small group or 
church activity; information about the website or other church communication tools; etc.). 

If you need support for a personal matter; your Elder will be there for you or will help you find the 
right resource (minister, Stephen Minister, one of the support groups, etc.).  In times of crisis or 
when you need support or help from your church, please contact your Elder.  Your Elder will like-
wise periodically check in with you to see if you have any needs.   

If you wish you could get to know people in the church better; your Elder will host gatherings for your 
flock that provide just such an opportunity.  Your Elder will be glad to introduce you to members 
who may have similar interests or backgrounds.   

If you have a concern about the church; your Elder is available to listen. 

Should you have any questions or concerns about the Elder/flock care system, please feel free to talk to your 
Elder or talk to Marsha Kipling, chair of the Elders.   
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A New Sunday School Class:  Ecology Theology 
After attending the Michael Dowd “Mountain Top Lectures” on Ecology Theology, I talked with David Griffin about 
starting a Sunday School class to discuss this topic.  He encouraged me to “get it going.”  A few weeks later I met with 
Phil Miller, Tom Mitchell and Carl Hendrickson to talk about where, how and when we would start this class.  At that 
meeting we decided to meet in the Conference Room beginning in September with a series of DVDs made by Michael 
Dowd.  The plan is to show a 30 minute Dowd DVD and use the remaining time discussing the ideas presented.  The cen-
tral theme of Ecology Theology is the interdependence of everything.  As we continue discussions, we will consider: 

 Dr. John B. Cobb, Jr.’s 1972 Is It Too Late: A Theology of Ecology 

 Thomas Berry’s essays, The Sacred Universe: Earth, Spirituality, and Religion in the Twenty-First Century.  

We will also view the DVD produced by Yale University: Journey of the Universe. It seeks to answer the question: “What 
role do humans play in this 14 billion-year process, and how do we connect with the intricate web of life?”. 

Living Cosmology: Christian Responses to “Journey of the Universe” edited by Mary Evelyn Tucker and John Grim. 

We will seek to follow where our interests and questions lead us as a new group of “Seekers” at Cherry Log Christian 
Church. 

Phil and I agreed to get this class started with a plan to create a team that could assist in leading the class.  We are not 
experts on this topic, but we want a time to meet with like-minded folk to gain knowledge and share ideas.  Phil and I 
would like to call this “Carl’s Class” for Carl Hendrickson was not only a theologian but a scientist as well.  He was part of 
the initial planning for this class.  We will miss his voice in the room, but for those of us who knew him, his influence will 
be felt. 

We hope to reach some new people from the community who are interested in Ecology Theology.  If you know of some-
one who might be interested, tell him/her about the class.  We will be learning together. 

Begins: Sunday, September 4, 2016 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room 

Don Midkiff 

Faith in Fiction book group meets monthly on the second Friday at 
11 am.  This group of dedicated book lovers reads and discusses 
works of fiction, and on occasion, of non-fiction.  We choose books 
that have significant ideas and values that lead us into discus-
sion.  One attendee said that sometimes she doesn't care for the 
books we read, but she always likes the discussion.   

In August we will discuss State of Wonder by Ann Patchett.  This 
novel delves into several ethical issues such as enabling women to 

maintain fertility into old age, funding of life-saving drugs for people who cannot pay, introducing change to a native 
tribe in the Amazon, even to save a life, lying when done for the good of another.  We'll get into corporate greed and 
individual vs. community.  Oh, we'll have fun.  Discussion is always respectful and insightful.  If you want some late 
summer intellectual stimulation and a good circle of literate friends, join us on August 12 in the choir room.  We usu-
ally go to lunch afterwards. 

Reading ahead for September, we'll discuss Geraldine Brooks' People of the Book followed in October by a non-
fiction title, When Breath Becomes Air by Paul Kalanithi.   

For further information contact Myra_Kibler@yahoo.com. 

mailto:Myra_Kibler@yahoo.com


Victoria Bailey 
Born Union, SC; global childhood 
experience following military Dad; 
Mt. Holyoke College, Mass. (cum 
laude), graduate studies Duke U: as 
single mother of 2, studied Library 
Science and taught at U of TX; mar-
ried Jim; experienced call to minis-
try; entered Austin Presbyterian 
Seminary same year youngest of 3 
started kindergarten, oldest started 
college; pastoral ministry 
(Methodist) in Central and West TX; 
2012 -13, built (literally) summer 
home in mountains for health rea-
sons and to be near sister, our Deb-
bie Coburn.  

Hobbies: passionate reader; 
knitting, sewing; time with 4 grand-
children a BIG DEAL; 

CLCC: visited because of reputa-
tion…”first time we set foot in CLCC 
we knew we’d found our church 
home for our summers in moun-
tains” 

Hal Doster 

To date: 67 years in Disciples ministry; at age 
19, started a SS class which became a 
church; served in at least 17 churches from 
mountain churches to First Christian urban 
churches; administration and professorial 
work in at least 5 institutes of higher learn-
ing including 2 as President; Yale School of 
Divinity, MDiv; U of Michigan, PhD 

In retirement: established website
Reconciliation Center; published “Echoes of 
Voices from Brush Run”; hospice chaplain; 
CLCC Chaplains’ Corp; much more 

Enjoys golf, swimming, photography; shares 
4 children, 14 grands, 4 god children with 
Ann 

CLCC: 2003 followed Dr. Craddock as Inter-

im; broke the “rules” and stayed; “in one 

week, counted 30 outreach projects and 

wanted to be a part of that.”  

Lauree Johnson  
Born and raised in Cobb County, GA.  Went to 
college at Mercer University.  Met Jerry on a 
blind date and were married before they grad-
uated.  Lauree and Jerry have 2 daughters, one 
lives on West Coast and other lives in Cobb 
County.  Lauree taught 1st grade/Kindergarten 
in Fulton County and retired in 2001.  They 
bought property in the 1995 in the north Geor-
gia mountains, built a cabin and moved up 
here in 2003 full-time.  Lauree and Jerry came 
to CLCC because Jerry knew about Dr. 
Craddock .  Lauree says she loves the people 
and the church is open and accepting.  Her 
words were: “This church is what a church 
should be!”  Lauree volunteers at the Friends of Gilmer Library and loves to 
work outside in her yard.  

Karen Bunnelle 

Born and raised in Wadsworth, OH.  Jim 

and Karen went to Kindergarten togeth-

er and were high school sweethearts, 

but didn’t connect until years later.  

They have 2 sons, Josh (lives in Seattle) 

and Joey (lives in Woodstock).  After 

getting married, Karen and Jim lived in 

St. Louis, MO where Jim sold optical 

lens.  They moved to Atlanta in 1978. 

They found out that Georgia had moun-

tains and for several years searched 

north GA for the right cabin, finding the 

cabin which happens to be where they 

live now.  They bought the cabin in 

2004.  Karen is Methodist and Jim is Lu-

theran, but that didn’t matter when Mi-

chael Brunson talked them into coming 

to CLCC.  Like all of us, Karen said “It is 

the people” that makes this church 

great.  They absolutely love Celebrate 

Early Service.  Karen’s hobbies include 

beading, yoga, and drawing.  

http://www.reconciliationcenter.org
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Church Officers 
 Jerry Johnson, Moderator 2017 
 Caroline Carder, Vice-Moderator 2017 
 Cathy Smith, Secretary 2017 
 Phil Slemons, Treasurer 2017 
 Bob Matthews, Assistant Treasurer 2017 
Board Members, At Large  
     Marshall Burke 2018 
     Beth Roberts 2018 
     Kay Vanderhooft 2017  

Sue Green 2017 
Marsha Kipling, Chair of Elders 2017 
Tom Mitchell, Chair of Deacons 
____________, Chair of Trustees 
Michael Brunson, Elder 
Sandy McCann, Elder 

Elders 
Marsha Kipling, Chair       2017 
Bill Harrison         2017 
Susan Pleasant         2019 
Michael Brunson            2019 
Barbara Ferer 2019 
Darlene Fike 2019  

 Tab Bomhard 2017  
 Sandy McCann 2017  
 Jane Carwell  2018 
 Cynthia Smith   2018 
 Julie Johnson  2018 
 Jeffrey Vaughn  2018 
Deacons 

Tom Mitchell, Chair  2019 
George Barrett                                   2019 
Debbie Coburn                 2019 
Jennifer Mills 2019 
Sarah Cox                     2017 
Jason Casale                                         2017 
Maureen Hicks 2017 

 Alan Slemons  2017 
 Beverly Cranston 2018 
 Carolyn Lakes 2018 
 Clay Miller 2018 
 Bob Matthews  2018 
Youth Deacons 
      Grace Pleasant 
      Peyton Peugh 
Legacy Fund Administrators  

Marshall Burke,Chair 2017 
Bill Groce                                           2020  
Betsy Sheppard 2018 

 Rusty Coleman  2019 
Harry Doss                  Counsel 
Bob Lewis                        Stewardship Chair 

 

Discipling Ministry Council 
 Maureen Hicks, Chair 
 Bobbie Cherry, Vice-Chair 
 Three Elders appointed by the Elder Chair 
 Susan Pleasant, Elder     
 Julie Johnson, Elder      
     Tab Bomhard, Elder 
     Maureen Hicks, Deacon Rep 
Arts Guild Committee: 

Russell Gremillion, Chair 
     Ruth West, Dorothy Morford, Joan Dickinson, 
     Velda Harrison, Lynette Nelson 
Christian Education, Adult: 
 Don Midkiff, Chair, Sally Pamplin, Vice Chair 
     Paul Porter, Milly Hastings, Larry Weas, Steve  
     Martin 
Christian Education, Children and Youth:    
 Georgia Meyers, Chair 
     Bill and Wendy Cox, Teri Slemons, Becky Walls, 
 Sarah Cox, Zack Cox, Bobbie Cherry, Jane   
     Carwell, Bill and Cheri Thompson, Julie and  
     Kristi Johnson 
Church History Team:   
 Sharon Meek, Chair 
     Marsha Kipling (photo archivist), Jim Weiland 
Fellowship Committee: 
 Tim Anderson and Darlene Fike, Co-Chairs 
     Tab Bomhard, Barbara Ferer, George and Judy  
     Barrett, Sharon Meek, Cynthia Smith,  
     Zandra Benton 
Membership/Evangelism Committee: 
 Sharon Meek, Chair 
      Marsha Kipling, Feenie Midkiff, Isaiah Sharp,  
      Zandra Benton 
Music Committee: 
       Mac McRoberts, Chair,  Bob Clarke 
       Phillip Slemons, Shirley Brewer, Nancy Midkiff, 
       Ann Doster, Cathy Smith, Janet Tripp,              
Small Group Ministry Committee: 
 Sally Pamplin, Chair 
Labyrinth Keepers: 
 Cindy Avens and Dick Zelley, Co-Chairs 
Stewardship Committee: 
 Bob Lewis, Chair 
     Sharon Meek, Caroline Carder, Bill Groce 
     Steve Martin, Robin Norsworthy 
Worship Committee: 

Kathie Grubb, Chair 
Lynn Barrett, Becky Walls, Maureen Hicks*, 
Jerry Johnson*, Sharon Meek, Cheryl Star, Janet 
Tripp, Nancy Zimmerman   *ex officio members 
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Resource Council 
Philip Slemons, Chair 
Jeffrey Vaughn, Vice-Chair 
Jeffrey Vaughn, Elder    

 Cynthia Smith, Elder      
 Bill Harrison, Elder 
     Bob Matthews, Deacon Rep 

Finance Committee: 
     Bob Matthews, Chair 2017 
     Betty Schaefer, Vice Chair 2017 
 Phil Slemons, Treasurer 2017 
     Tom Mitchell, At-large Member   2018 
     Marshall Burke, At-large Member            2018 
     Sharon Meek, At-large Member 2017 
     Jim Weiland, At-large Member 2017 
                                              

Nominating/Leadership Development Com: 
 Caroline Carder, Chair, Vice Moderator  
     Council Vice Chairs: 
  Bobbie Cherry, Discipling Council 
   Zandra Benton, Outreach Council 
   Jeffrey Vaughn Resource Council 
 At Large Members: 
  Sharon Meek 2019 
  Don Midkiff                             2017 
       Kathy Grubb 2018 
 Volunteer Coordinator:  Mac McRoberts 

Pastoral Relations Committee: 
 Eileen McRoberts 2018 
 Gary Tomblin 2018 
 ____________________ 2018 
 Roberta Bondi 2017 
 Karen Bunnell 2017 
 Sydney Goss 2017 

Personnel Committee:  
 Dan Pile, Chair 2017 
     Gary Schafer 2019 
     Becky Vallely                                        2019 
     Chuck Zimmerman                              2017 
 Jeffrey Vaughn (Elder Designee)  2018 
 Donna Lehr 2018 
 Debi Coburn (Deacon Designee) 

Property Committee: 
 Teresa Snow, Chair 
 Sharon Meek, Vice Chair 
 Charlie McCann, Steve Stevens, Clay Miller,     
   John Murray, Kenny Neal 

Technology Support Team: 
 John Garceau/Sharon Meek  Team Leads 
     Bill Cox, Alan Slemons,  
     Don Brewer 
 
 

 
Trustees: 

_____________, Chair  
Cheer Shepard              2019 
Pat Reagan                     2017  
Bill Groce 2018 
 

Energy Task Force 
Phil Slemons, Tom Mitchell, Sharon Meek, Caroline 
Carder, Bob Matthews, Teresa Snow, Malinda Geers 

 
Outreach Council 
     Jane Carwell, Chair, Elder  
     Zandra Benton, Vice-Chair  
     Barbara Ferer, Elder      
     Darlene Fike, Elder 
     Bev Cranston, Deacon Rep 

  Denominational Relations Committee: 
   Don and Nancy Brewer, Co-Chairs 
Communications Committee: 
   Kerrie Gilbert, Chair 
Global Missions Committee:  
   Bev Cranston, Chair 
Health Ministry Team:   
   __________, Chair 

Local/Community Missions Committee: 
 Barbara Ferer, Chair 
   Lynn Starr, Cheri Thompson, Cathy and Mike  
   Smith, Jane Kimzey, Katie Griffin, Diane    
   Coleman, Velda Harrison, Bill Cox 

CLCC Clothes Closet: 
 Jane Murray, Chair 

Gilmer Community Food Pantry: 
 Katie Griffin, Chair 
Fannin Food Bank: 
 Jane Kimzey/Barbara Ferer, Chairs 

Garden for Others: 
 Sharon Meek, Chair 
 Sherry Brown, Steve and Julie Pugh, Bill and  
      Wendy Cox, Donna Lehr, Velda Harrison,  
      Ham and Jane Kimzey, Marshall Burke, Del  
      Pamplin, Cindy and Ted Minick 

Disciple Women 
    Nancy Zimmerman, President,  
    Nancy Brewer, Program Chair, Bev Cranston,  
    Secretary, Lynn Chapman, Treasurer 
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Prayer Shawl Ministry: 
 Betty Schafer, Chair 
Jill’s Quilts: 
 Jane Carwell, Chair 

 

Stephen Ministry: 
 Bobbie Cherry and Peggy Cleveland, Co-Leaders 

Judy Barrett, Luce Coffie, Barbara Ferer, Cathy 
Smith, Charles Walls, Becky Walls, Jean Rose, 
Marsha Kipling, Feenie Midkiff, Nancy Porter, 
Paul Porter, Sally Pamplin, Chuck Zimmerman, 
Lynette Nelson, Maureen Hicks, and David Lakes 



Aug 7   Cynthia Smith 
Aug 9    Shirley Colwell 
Aug 12     Don Brewer 

        Mike Smith 
Aug 16     Mary Beth Shepard 
Aug 19     Georgia Meyers 
Aug 20     John Baird 
Aug 22     Gary Schaefer 
Aug 25     Jane Griffin 

Aug 26     Zandra Benton 
Aug 27     Beverly Williams 

   Daniel Parrish 
         Martha Boulden 

Aug 28      Lucie Coffie 
Aug 29      Kerrie Gilbert 

          Sue Green 
Aug 30      Nancy Porter 

Aug  3       Jack and Trisha Senterfitt 

Aug 4        Debbie and Ron Coburn 

Aug 8        Richard Zelley and Cindy Avens 

Aug 14     Frances and Jim Carson 

Aug 18     Bob and Emily Matthews 

Aug 22      Ronald and Bette Jensen 

Aug 29      Donna and Dan Lehr 
      Dan and Carolyn McGinness 

Aug 31      Sidney Goss and Daniel Parrish 

June Treasurer’s Report 

General Opera ng: 

ContribuƟons:  $39,744.96 
 Expenses:         $46,779.46 

Year to Date ContribuƟons:  $219,432.05 
Year to date Expenses:          $234,158.23 
In the RED:                                 $14,726.18 

C. E. 8:25  10:55 Worship 

July 3  35  92 

July 10  25  122 

July 17  48  130 

July 24  37  130 

July 31  40  120 

ATTENDANCE  

The following donaƟons were made this  
past month: 

In Memory of:                 
Carl Hendrickson 
Lindsey Norsworthy 

* Total amount deposited into CelebraƟon
Fund $385.00 

CELEBRATION FUND 

CHURCH PICNIC  
August 6, 2016 

3rd ANNUAL  

CHURCH YARD SALE 
October 1, 2016 




